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Committee Minutes of the Meeting 
DATE: September 9, 2020  

TIME: 6:30 P.M. to 7:23 P.M. 
 

This meeting was held via ZOOM 
Physically closed to the public to avoid group congregation. 

 
 
Shellfish Committee Members present: Stuart Rapp, Jacob Angelo, Paul Caruso, Patricia Farinha, 
Tyler Hagenstein, Robert Lancaster, Al Surprenant, and Bill Shumway  
 
Shellfish Committee Members absent:  none 
 
General Public present:  Tom Ryshavy, Allyson Schmidt, Mike Bridges 
 
Town Council Liaison present:  Kristine Clark 
 
Town Staff present:  Derek Lawson, MEA Director, Amy Croteau, Natural Resource 
Officer/Shellfish Constable and Terri McDonald, Clerk of the Board 
 
Stuart Rapp chaired the September 9, 2020 meeting of the Shellfish Committee. Stuart Rapp took a 
roll call of members present at the meeting.  Stuart Rapp read a notice at the beginning of the 
meeting: 
 
NOTICE OF RECORDING "Please note that tonight’s meeting is recorded and broadcast on 
Channel 18 and, in accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, s. 20, I must inquire whether anyone is 
taping this meeting and to please make their presence known.” 
 
 
1. Meeting Minutes: 
 
Meeting Minutes from July 8, 2020 and August 12, 2020 tabled to next meeting on October 14, 
2020 
 
2. Chairman’s Comments:  None 
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3. Natural Resources Report:  
 
Amy Croteau reported: 
The following upcoming shellfish openings: 

Saturday, October 3, 2020 Recreation Scallop Season  
Monday, October 5, 2020 Commercial Scallop Season  
Sunday, November 1, 2020 Bay Street Recreational Area is open for recreational Shellfishing and 
Closed to Commercial Shellfishing. 
Wednesday, November 4, 2020 Oyster Season  
 
September 15th—December 15th closure is in Barnstable Harbor Marshes, Annual Closing by DMF 
for water quality reasons. Opening is dependent on water quality testing. 

 
Barnstable Clean Water Coalition:  Dissolved Oxygen Sensors have been placed in Barnstable 
Waterways in September - please do not remove part of a study for the next six weeks. 

Comments from Committee: No markings on it. Might want to mark the buoys to identify them so 
people know what they are. 

Scudders NOI Pre-Construction Meeting: 

Photos were taken September 2 and 9, 2020 by Natural Resources.  Conservation is allowing the 
removal of vegetation on the bank before license is issued.  Project ends October 31, 2020.  Once issued, 
the License will be posted on Town’s Conservation and Natural Resources’ website.  Two signs were 
removed and shell container was removed, sand will be put down and vegetation removal and will be 
replaced.  Natural Resources will try to document with photos every day.  Ramp is to be maintained in 
working condition for entirety of project.  Contractor assured no additional damage to the ramp would 
occur. 

Kris Clark attended site meeting as well.  Requesting that signage be posted for public knowledge of the 
project and information be posted on Town website in advance of licenses issued.  Amy will check back 
in with Darcy.  

Climate Resiliency Fund procured by MSOA has given us Rainfall gauges. Real time rainfall gauges 
reporting live at Sandy Neck.  Prince Cove Marina is a hub connectivity issue but gauge is working and 
accessible.  Hopefully by next meeting will have an update.  Will not be accessible to public but 
information is sharable. 

County Dredge at Deadneck pipes will be laid outside Seapuit River and Bay for now and will have info 
when it is moved and informed of location. This is the final phase of the project. 

Paul Caruso stated that the light at end of Prince Cove Ramp has been replaced. 

4.  New Business:  
 
Hoping to take vote today on proposed shellfish regulations.   After Committee votes there is a two 
week public notice period and then 30 day Town Manager vetting period followed by  a 30 day Town 
Council  vetting period. 
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A.  Proposed Shellfish Regulation Changes 2020-2021  

    §407-2 Definitions 
    §407-3 Classes of recreational shellfishing permit, licensing requirements and conditions 
    §407-5 Harvest limits 
    §407-9 Recreational scallop regulations 
    §407-12 Classes of permits and permit conditions 
    §407-18 Northside harvest restrictions 
    §407-38 Commercial oyster shellfishing 
    §407-47 Proof of residency required 
    §407-65 Harbor improvements; migration of navigational channels 

 
Changes were discussed.  Most of these changes (attached) are mostly language revisions and changed 
to coincide with Massachusetts State Regulations.  There will likely be more changes next year.  
 
The Shellfish Committee unanimously approved a motion made by Robert Lancaster and seconded by 
Paul Caruso to make the changes to the Shellfish Regulations as presented. 
 
5. Status of pending NOI pier applications before the Conservation Commission: 
 
A. Applicant:  Carlton C. & Christina A. Sands 
 Project Location:  4 & 0 Bay Shore Road, Hyannis, MA 
 Representative:  Nathan D. Jones, Coastal Engineering Co., Inc.  
  Proposed Project:  The proposed project is to provide shorefront protection to the 

subject property and upland dwelling to include, stabilizing the 
existing shoreline with the construction of a rock revetment. The 
applicant is proposing to tie into the abutting revetment so the 
shoreline will have one continuous protection method. Other 
improvements include tree removal and plantings of native trees, 
shrubs and grasses. This is a continuance hearing. 

 Conservation Hearing Date:  09/01/2020 6:30PM James H Crocker, Jr. Hearing Room via 
Zoom 

 
B. Applicant:  Andree C. Phillips, Trustee of Andree C. Phillips Revocable 

Trust & Connor J. Haugh, Trustee of Connor J. Haugh 
Revocable Trust  

Project Location:  12 Bay Shore Road, Hyannis, MA. 
Representative:   Charles Rowland, Sullivan Engineering & Consulting, Inc.  
Proposed Project:  To repair and rebuild the existing stone revetment. 
Conservation Hearing Date:  09/01/2020 6:30PM James H Crocker, Jr. Hearing Room via 

Zoom 
 
Both are these proposals are for revetment they were reviewed in month’s meeting with Nate Jones.  
There were additional coastal bank questions.   Most of the marsh has been recessed due to sand 
shifting. Order of Conditions will be forthcoming and will be shared when issued.  No vote needed.   
 
6. Old Business: None. 
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7.  Matters not reasonably anticipated by the Chair: 
 
Patricia Farinah brought up the discussion on the loss of propagation quahogs. Amy Croteau stated that 
it is an ongoing investigation. 
 
Videos will be presented on Centerville River after the relay by Jake Angelo and Natural Resources at 
the next meeting of October, 14, 2020.   

Jake Angelo made comments on how changes are happening to the local embayments and people may 
not be aware as to why. He would like to present a monthly update on this issue. 

The Shellfish Committee unanimously voted to approve a Motion made by Patricia Farinha and 
seconded by Paul Caruso to adjourn. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Terri McDonald – Clerk of the Board 
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